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The number of designated baby-friendly hospitals worldwide has grown through the years.  With much time passing since many of the original assessments, countries have felt a need for monitoring and reassessment tools:

· to sustain baby friendly hospitals, and

· to improve on progress already achieved.

A set of tools has been developed by WHO and Wellstart International to help in this process. It includes:

I. Guide for monitoring and reassessing Baby-friendly Hospitals

II. Monitoring tool

III. Reassessment tool

IV. Computerized reporting system for BFHI monitoring

The BFHI monitoring and reassessment tools are:

· Based on the BFHI Global Criteria
· Prototypes easily adapted for country needs

· Flexible, so tools can be added or deleted

· Easy for BFHI assessors to use

· Ready for use either by hospitals themselves or externally

· Less time-consuming than the original assessments

· Fashioned to guide the hospital through the complete process

Innovations not in the original assessment tools include:

· A reporting format with space for making bar graphs by hand to easily show achievement

· A computerized reporting system that generates bar graphs when the results are entered

· A system for comparing results over time

· Format for an action plan, which is a key part of the process

Monitoring and/or reassessment, if conducted regularly, is very useful for:

· Alerting hospital managers and staff to how they are doing on the “10 steps”

· Pinpointing areas where improvement is needed

· Motivating the hospital to continue working to sustain and improve breastfeeding support

For information and copies of the document, The Baby-friendly Hospital Initiative Monitoring and reassessment:  Tools to sustain progress, contact Randa Saadeh, Technical Officer, Department of Nutrition for Health Development, WHO Geneva.  (E-mail: saadehr@who.ch)
